
 

Page 1 of 6 

      

                           
 
 

30 DAY PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

MAINTENANCE DREDGING OF THE 
FEDERAL NAVIGATION PROJECT IN 

WETHERSFIELD COVE  
WETHERSFIELD, CONNECTICUT 

 
Interested parties are hereby notified that the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), New 
England District, plans to perform maintenance dredging of the Federal Navigation Project, 
involving work in the navigable waters of this District, under provisions of Section 404 of the 
Clean Water Act of 1977 (P.L. 95-217) and to authorize such work in accordance with Title 33, 
Parts 335-338 of the Code of Federal Regulations.  Attachment 1 lists pertinent laws, regulations, 
and directives applicable to the project. 
 
Project Description:  The proposed work involves maintenance dredging of the Federal 
Navigation Project (FNP) (Attachment 2) at Wethersfield Cove which consists of a 6-foot channel 
at mean lower low water (MLLW), 60 feet wide, extending from the Connecticut River into the 
Cove, and an anchorage area in Wethersfield Cove.  The project was authorized by the River & 
Harbor Act of 15 November 1960.  The project was completed in January 1963, and was last 
maintained in November 1986 when dredged material was removed from the entrance channel.  
Currently there is approximately 10,000 cubic yards of shoal material in the channel and 
northeastern portion of the anchorage.   
 
Character and Purpose of Work:  The purpose of the work is to perform maintenance dredging 
in the Wethersfield Cove entrance channel.  The current controlling depth in the Federal channel is 
2 feet MLLW in some places.  This reduction in channel depth is a safety hazard with increased 
potential for groundings.  Without dredging, channel conditions will continue to deteriorate, 
deterring or interfering with the use of the cove by recreational vessels and the general public.  
The proposed work will restore the channel to its authorized dimensions of 6 ft below MLLW, 
plus 1’ of overdredge.  USACE proposes to mechanically dredge approximately 10,000 cubic 
yards of sandy material and place it in a historic dredge disposal site in the Connecticut River off 
Gildersleeve Island, Portland, Connecticut.  Work is anticipated to take approximately one to two 
months to complete and is scheduled to start in the year funding becomes available.
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 Public Notice 
 In Reply Refer to:  Craig Martin 
 nae-pn-nav@usace.army.mil 
 Programs/Project 
 Management Division 
 Date:  December 14, 2012 
 Comment Period Closes: January 30, 2013 
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